
WAC 118-03-030  Definitions.  "Restricted zone" shall mean that 
high hazard area immediately adjacent to or surrounding the Mt. St. 
Helens volcano closed to public access by the governor of the state of 
Washington pursuant to RCW 43.06.010, 43.06.210, 43.06.220, 38.52.050, 
and 38.52.010. The restricted zone boundary area may change from time 
to time as conditions warrant. "Fallback zones" shall mean areas imme-
diately adjacent or surrounding the restricted zone which may be 
closed to public access by the governor of the state of Washington 
pursuant to RCW 43.06.010, 43.06.210, 43.06.220, 38.52.050, and 
38.52.010. When closed to public access by the governor, a fallback 
zone shall be a part of the restricted zone defined by this section. 
Fallback zones may be instituted from time to time as conditions war-
rant. The abbreviation "DEM" as used hereinafter shall mean the Wash-
ington state department of emergency management. The term "director" 
used hereinafter shall mean the director of the department of emergen-
cy management. "DOL" shall mean the Washington state department of li-
censing. "News media" shall include journalists, publishers, televi-
sion and radio broadcast persons who are regularly engaged in the 
business of publishing or broadcasting. "ECC" shall mean the emergency 
coordinating center located at the U.S. Forest Service Office in Van-
couver, Washington. "Individual(s)" shall mean a person, partnership, 
joint venture, private or public corporation, association, firm, pub-
lic service company, public utility district, or any other entity, 
public or private, however organized. "Control" shall mean to lease or 
rent. "DLE" shall mean driver's license examiner. "USFS" shall mean 
United States Forest Service. "USGS" shall mean United States Geologi-
cal Survey.
[Statutory Authority: Chapters 43.06 and 38.52 RCW. WSR 85-20-062 (Or-
der 85-02), § 118-03-030, filed 9/27/85; WSR 82-15-007 (Order 86-06), 
§ 118-03-030, filed 7/9/82; WSR 81-15-012 (Order 81-03), § 118-03-030, 
filed 7/7/81.]
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